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March 
o 20th  2HD and 2HP visit to Winton Library 
o 21st  2SP and 2NH visit to Winton Library 
o 23rd  5SH and 5AS Tennis lessons 
o 24th Red Nose Day 
o 27th  Reception Cherry and Pear trip to Honeybrook Farm 
o 28th Reception Apple and Plum trip to Honeybrook Farm 
o 30th  5SH and 5AS Tennis lessons 
o 31th March Non-school uniform for Easter Egg donation 

April 
o 5th Year 4 trip to Swanage 
o 6th 5SH and 5AS Tennis lessons 
o 6th PFA Easter Egg Tombola 
o 7th EASTER Holidays 1:30pm finish 
o 24th INSET DAY 

 
 

4th April 
2:50pm 3DC

28th March 
2:50pm 
Cherry

21st March 
2:50pm 2HD

 

Dear Parents, 

Thanks to everyone who attended Parent Consultations this week.  It was great to see so many parents 
come and find out how their child is progressing and what they are currently working on to ensure 
success in their learning. 
 
Another thank you to the parents who have supported us with the Book Fair, you helped us earn £580 

worth of free books. Now the children have new books to read in school and bring home! 

17/03/2017 

Mr Tarchetti, Headteacher 

 

 

Don’t forget to put your old clothes and 

shoes in the bank located outside the 

office, by the main car park; for every kg 

collected the school receives money. We 

can use the money towards the 

children’s learning. Thank you! 

 

LOST PROPERTY 

We have a large amount of clothes in school which have 

no name and therefore cannot be returned to their 

owner.  

Please make sure that you put your child’s name on their 

clothing. 

 

News 
Bournemouth Borough Council is offering free cycling awareness courses for 

children aged 10+. The courses will run over two consecutive Saturdays from 9:00-

13:00 and some during the Easter holidays. More details on the council’s website: 

http://www.bournemouth.gov.uk/AttractionsLeisure/SportsandActivities/cycletrainin

gforchildren.aspx 

 

 

http://www.bournemouth.gov.uk/AttractionsLeisure/SportsandActivities/cycletrainingforchildren.aspx
http://www.bournemouth.gov.uk/AttractionsLeisure/SportsandActivities/cycletrainingforchildren.aspx


  

On Friday the 24th of March it is  

Red Nose Day!  

We have decided we are going to make our 

faces funny for money! We would like 

everyone to come to school with their faces 

decorated the funniest they can make them. They can use whatever they like, face paint, a wig, a red nose, 

props or hair dye (NO full face masks please). Although you can decorate your face, all children MUST still 

wear school uniform.  Please bring in a donation for comic relief. Children with the funniest faces will win house 

points!                                           ~Daisy Lawson 3LJ - School Council Member~ 

    

PFA news 

Grateful thanks for your support of the discos recently, we raised £900 from the two discos – many 

thanks!  As the end of term fast approaches the PFA has some big plans!  As usual we are 

planning to hold an Easter Egg Tombola on Thursday 6th April after school. We hope to have a 

tombola set up in as many year groups as possible and we’re looking for parent volunteers to staff 

the stalls.  If you are willing to help sell tombola tickets after school on 6th April, in one of the year 

groups, please contact us via our Facebook Page or by email on 

pfa@wintonprimary.bournemouth.sch.uk to sign up.  The success of such events depends on 

volunteers and we only need a small amount of your time for this event! 

The children will be allowed to wear mufti (no school uniform) on Friday 31st March in return for bringing an 

Easter Egg or chocolate donation.  Please add this day to your diary!  On the morning of the 31st March we will be in 

school creating the tombola with the children’s donations.  If you are free to help us set up the tombola and stick raffle tickets 

on chocolate etc. on this morning, then please contact us (as above). 

We are currently raising funds to have the markings on the playground renewed and to put some new markings 

down!  During building works many of the markings were ruined and the others need brightening up and extending. We 

would like your involvement in choosing the new designs and hope that pupils and parents will all get involved. We have 

almost enough money to carry out the project and just need to raise a little more to make sure the project happens in the 

summer holiday. 

How can you get involved? 

Attached to this newsletter is a competition entry form.  We hope that families will get involved in designing a new marking 

for the playground and that the winning design will be able to be used in the project and put down on the actual 

playground.  This is a family competition and the entries will be in the child’s name but help and involvement from all the 

family is encouraged.  This is a competition that you can all get involved in!  If you need ideas, the Sportshall Markings 

Facebook page has many design ideas that they have put down on playgrounds around the local area.  Maybe you have your 

own idea for a design that children could use to play with, a game they could play on the playground or something that would 

support their learning whilst they play?  Drawings should be completed on the entry form and returned to the 

school office by Friday 31st March – good luck! 

If your child is unable to attend a club on a 

particular day, please let the school office 

know. 

If your child misses three sessions, they will 

be removed from the club register. 

 

Children of achievement 

Congratulations to Teejay in 6JW who 

received his Swimming Shark 2 

award. 
 

Cody in 2NH has just been awarded 

his 400 metre swimming badge. 

Fantastic job! 

 

Brilliant work from Callista in 5SH 

who has just achieved her 1000 metre 

badge in swimming. 

 

mailto:pfa@wintonprimary.bournemouth.sch.uk


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 

This week Year 1 have been inventing their own stories. Every story has a main character so they have chosen 

their main character for their story and decided where they would like their story to be set. 

In maths they have been continuing to look at ways to divide amounts and solving problems such as -  How many 

division facts can you make from 20? E.g. 20 ÷ 10 = 2, 20 ÷ 5 = 4 etc. Next week they will be starting their fraction 

topic where they learn that a half is one whole split into two equal parts. 

e.g.  

 

 

 

 

In science they have been continuing to look at the properties of materials and this week 

they focussed on finding materials which are waterproof.  

 

Year 2 

 
This week Year 2 have been learning to tell the time to fifteen minutes e.g. ‘quarter past’, 

‘quarter to’ and how to draw the hands on a clock face to show these times. Next week they 

will be learning to order times e.g. ‘quarter past 2’, ‘half past 3’, ‘6 

o’clock’ etc. 

In writing, they have learnt to retell the Julia Donaldson story ‘The Snail and the 

Whale.’  See if they can impress you and other family members by retelling the story 

this weekend.  

In reading they have been putting their previously learnt scanning skills to the test by 

using them to retrieve information from a text. They have been doing this by thinking about the key words in a 

question and what they may be scanning for. For example, if the question was ‘What did the monkey eat for 

dinner?’ before the children tried to answer the question, they were taught to identify some key words they may 

scan for (e.g. monkey, dinner) along with the type of word they were scanning for (e.g. type of food). They made a 

brilliant start to this and will continue improving these skills next week. 

Reminders 

¶ 2HP and 2HD will be visiting Winton library on Monday 20th March and 2SP and 2NH will be visiting 

the library on Tuesday 21st March.  

Please make sure that your child has a waterproof coat on the day of their visit. 

¶ 2HD class assembly is on Tuesday 21st March 2:50pm. All parents welcome. 

 

~Miss Marshall, Assistant Head Year 1 and 2~ 

LUNCTIME ACTIVITY RESOURCES 

Thank you so much for all the lovely resources that have come into the school office the last few 

weeks. 

We are still in need of even more loom bands (the children are thoroughly enjoying creating with 

them), any stickers, beads/thread for jewellery making and any other craft materials. Also any 

outdoor activity game like sets-bats and balls or skittles. 

Please drop them off at the school office for the attention of Mrs Lidster. 

 



  

Year 3 

 
Year 3 have enjoyed some sunny afternoons over at Redhill Park this week investigating forces and identifying 

trees. There have been lots of discussions about gravity, friction, air resistance and momentum, so next time you 

are in the park, see what forces you can investigate together! In Maths Year 3 have been learning about 

time. Please practise telling the time at home, using 12 and 24 hour clocks as it is a very important life skill! 

On Monday 20th March it is the Year 3 land yacht race; if you have confirmed with the Year 3 class teachers that 

you will be coming in to help the children, please be at school for 1.20pm.  

If you have any spare, outgrown PE kits which would fit a Year 3 child please can you send them into school. 

 

Year 4  

 
In Year 4 in English the children will be creating their own digital books about a Victorian Wonderland. They 

will be using an iPad to type text, add pictures and sound in order to bring their stories to life. 

In Maths they will be continuing to look at measures and will be applying their skills in order to solve a range of 

problems in different contexts. 

If you would like to help on Year 4’s trip to Swanage on Wednesday 5th April, please come and talk to the Year 4 

teachers as soon as possible. 

~Mrs Lidster, Assistant Head Year 3 and 4~ 

Year 5 

Next week in Year 5 the children will be continuing their learning on long multiplication in maths and applying 

this skill to real life problems. In English, the children will be promoting their Carnival experience to other year 

groups to encourage them to come and join our South American themed party. To do this they will learn 

persuasive techniques and have a go at filming an advert. On Wednesday afternoon, the children will perform 

their dance to another year group in the hall and have an opportunity to share their learning. If possible it would 

be great if the children could bring in a brightly coloured item of clothing on Wednesday as this will complement 

their hand made masks perfectly.  

Remember, next week is 5AS and 5SH's first week of tennis. All children from those classes should arrive in 

school on Thursday morning between 8:30 and 8:40am dressed in a warm PE kit. We will be leaving by the latest 

8:50am and those who are late will not attend tennis for the week, so please make sure you're on time!  

 

Year 6 

After a very successful and engaging first whole class book study, this week each Year 6 class has moved onto 

their second book. 6JW will be reading A Boy in the Girls' Bathroom, 6EG will study The Invention of Hugo 

Cabret and 6XCO will read Abomination. These books will be used to engage 

children in reading and develop their comprehension skills. In addition to 

this, the children have been planning a science experiment based on heart 

rate and the best form of exercise to increase it. This experiment, when fully 

planned and equipped, will be used as the focus of a lesson the children will 

teach to younger children within the school.  

 

 

~Mrs Houlston, Assistant Head Year 5 and 6~ 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would like you to design your own marking for the playground surface inside this 

frame and bring it back into school by Friday 31st March for us to choose a winning design 

over the Easter holidays. Be as creative as you can! 

~Have fun, Winton PFA~  


